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Winter Newsletter 2018                                                           
After a glorious summer, which went on through the Autumn, it now feels as though winter has arrived with frosts in the morning and a cold wind.
We have had another busy few months with lots of outings and events including Bake Off, Annual Picnic, Hurst College Action Day, Ukulele Band, Bingo, Bolney Vineyards for Tea, Lunch at Downlands School, Greyhound Racing, Musical Bingo, Southdowns Garden Centre, Rushfields Garden Centre, Scam Awareness Nat West Bank, London Trip to the Shard, Silver Sunday (Thursday), Janes Table, Sheffield Park Gardens, Tea Dance and Balcombe Tea Rooms.
We continue to be busy for lunch each day, Lindsey, Sharon and Ava produce delicious meals, if you have a friend or know someone who is lonely why not suggest they come along to Age Concern.   Most of our new Members do come through word of mouth because people hear how good the food is and what a friendly atmosphere there is.  That is mainly due to the fact that you are all so welcoming and friendly, so thank you.
From January 1st 2019 all meals will be going up 50p to cover the cost of increased food prices.
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                                   Tea and a chat at Southdown’s Garden Centre
                         Summer Picnic 2018
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Our Annual Picnic was again held in the Adastra Park, by kind permission of the Parish Council.  The weather was very kind to us and nearly 100 of you enjoyed a lovely Alice in Wonderland themed picnic box.  Our Patron Gwyneth Powell and her husband Alan joined us.  Derek Lantaff was the winner of our Lucky Ticket Hamper and although we had a slight wait for the Ice cream van to turn up, the day was a great success.  Thanks to all those who gave us so much help on the day.
SILVER SUNDAY
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Silver Sunday (Thursday) was a great success the food was lovely, especially the Sweet Trolley.  The entertainment was provided by Ade (the dog whisperer) who played country and western music.
                           LONDON TRIP 2018 
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We had a very enjoyable trip to London, the View from the Shard was spectacular, we could see for miles despite it being quite a grey day.  Many of you were able to spot familiar London Landmarks.   We then had a short walk to the Boat where we enjoyed the views from the river and had our picnic lunch.  We met the coach at the O2 and stopped at Bolney Vineyards for a cream tea on the way home.  As you can see from the photos everyone had a lovely day.
TEA DANCE
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We held our first Tea Dance on November 1st, we had a medical student from Brighton University called Harry who was very friendly and helpful and even though the dancing wasn’t his strong point he gave it a go.  The music was good old fashioned Victor Sylvester ballroom Dancing and several of our Members including Ross, John, Maureen and Margaret were excellent dancers and for them it was a trip down memory lane.  All those who stayed enjoyed a delicious tea before going home.  The medical students will be back in the new year when we will be organising another similar event. 
We have a new afternoon acitivity ‘Janes Table’ this will be held on Tuesday 4th, 8th and 15th December and more dates will be available in the new year.  Why not come along and join Jane and be creative, card making and other craft activities. 
We are delighted that after a recent inspection by the MSDC Environmental Health we have again be awarded 5 stars for our Kitchen, in fact the Inspector said if she could give us 6 she would!!!  Congratulations to Lindsey, Sharon and Ava for keeping such an immaculate kitchen.
We have ordered a new mini-bus, it’s a Mercedes 16 seater which will have more comfortable seats and much better air conditioning and heating.  Delivery in the Spring.
We are now able to take Credit Card payment in the Office and Charity Shop.
The Ipads are available for your use every morning from 10 – 12, if you would like to use one , please ask if you would like some help.

A Volunteer’s Perspective – Penny Searls
When I retired I thought it’s “pay back” time so being a volunteer here a couple of days a week is something I really look forward too.  Be it finding drivers for our Members or helping in the Dining Room its very rewarding.  I also love spending time chatting to our Members who have led such interesting lives.  It’s a very special place to be part of.

With only a few weeks to Christmas, we are all busy with the preparations.  We hope you enjoy everything we have planned for you and wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
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